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December 7, 2017 Board Meeting 

FOR PUBLIC DISTRIBUTION 

Correspondence with Elected/Government Officials 
	 Joint Letter From State Based Exchanges to Senators Alexander and Murray — 

October 23, 2017 

Correspondence with Stakeholders 
	 None 



 

 
 

 
 

  
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

October 23, 2017 

The Honorable Lamar Alexander 
The Honorable Patty Murray 
The Senate of the United States of America 
Washington, D.C., 20510 

CC: The Honorable Mitch McConnell, Senate Majority Leader; the 
Honorable Charles Schumer, Senate Minority Leader; the Honorable Paul 
Ryan, Speaker of the U.S. House of Representatives; the Honorable Nancy 
Pelosi, Minority Leader, U.S. House of Representatives 

Dear Sens. Alexander and Murray: 

We applaud the bipartisan effort of the Senate to advance a bill that seeks to 
address the desperate need for short-term stability to our health insurance 
markets. We applaud your attention to this issue and believe this bill goes a 
long way towards providing the stability and certainty needed to help the 18 
million consumers across America that rely on the individual market and 
improve our insurance markets for 2017, 2018 and 2019. 

As executives from the state-based health insurance marketplaces (SBM), 
and SBMs operating through the federal platform (SBM-FPs), we work 
every day to ensure that our consumers have access to quality, affordable 
coverage options. As we quickly approach the 2018 coverage year, we 
support maximum flexibility for our states to implement any changes that 
may affect our 2018 markets. This will enable states to provide the greatest 
value to our consumers, responsive to both consumer and market needs. 
Many of our states have already begun negotiations for our 2019 insurance 
products and swift action on this bill would provide timely information to 
help ensure lower rates and broaden choice for our consumers. 

We would be pleased to provide you with any data or information that may 
be helpful to you. We look forward to additional opportunities to work with 
you to develop solutions that address our healthcare challenges and provide 
stability across all markets. 

Sincerely, 



	

	 	
	

 
 
 

 
  

 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

	

Louis Gutierrez 
Executive Director  

Massachusetts Health  
Connector Authority  

Heather Korbulic 
Executive Director  

Nevada Health Link  

Allison O’Toole 
Chief Executive Officer  

MNsure  

Chiqui Flowers 
Administrator  

Oregon Health Insurance  
Marketplace  

Peter V. Lee  
Executive Director  
Covered California  

Kevin Patterson 
Chief Executive Officer  

Connect for Health Colorado  

Mila Kofman 
Executive Director  
DC Health Benefit  

Exchange Authority  

Pam MacEwan 
Chief Executive Officer  

Washington Health  
Benefit Exchange  

Zachary Sherman 
Director  

HealthSource RI  

Page	 2 of	 2  
10/23/2017  


	Comments to Board - Table of Contents_Dec2017 (External)
	SBM_Letter_Bipartisan_Senate_Bill_v10.23.17



